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	Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club

Twin Gables Restaurant Brule, WI

March 3, 2016



The March 3, 2016 meeting was called to order by President Al Makela at 7:09 pm.
Secretary’s Report/Approval of Minutes:   Minutes were read by Eric Shaffer and accepted.  
Treasurers Report:  Presented by John Deterling.  Discussion on Town of Brule electric bill.  Club has typically paid the usage charge and Town has paid the fixed charge of approximately $20 per month.  Al had previously disconnected one of the two block heaters to reduce electric usage but it was plugged in again.  Al has discussed the bill with the Town and arrived at an amount of $355.46.  Motion by Ken Clausen to pay the bill and second by Zachary Makela.
Groomer Trails:   Groomers moved to Brule to store.  Hawthorne groomer has been moved to Al Makela’s house.  Two club chainsaw’s are at Cliff’s house.  He will clean them up and store them.  Trails are still in OK condition with icy corners.  Trail will probably close next week.

Trail 6 bridge – working on paper work.

Trail 27 relocation – no update

Trail 4 bridge at Priem’s – Mark working on paper work for grant.  Al working on revised easement.

Blueberry trail – approved at county forestry committee meeting.

Bennett Road route – no update

Trail 635 – Estimated that 75% of the signs will have to be taken down for summer. 

Plan to rent stump grinder again next week for stumps on trail 4 and 235.   Meeting at Checkerboard to cut trees down at 9 am on Sunday.   Meeting at Checkerboard on Thursday the 10th between 8 and 8:30 to grind stumps.
Planning Committee:   no meeting this week.
Tri County Corridor:   no meeting till April.
AWSC:   Convention March 18th.
Social:  Landowner appreciation on April 21st at Twin Gables.  Social at 6, dinner at 6:30 pm.  You will need to order ahead of time if you want ribs.  Otherwise, ordering will be off the menu.
New Business:   Discussion on insurance costs.  We have a miscellaneous floater for equipment with a $1,000 deductable.  Rates are set based upon the value the club determines the equipment is worth.  Existing insured values and revised values are below.

	Vehicle
	Current insured value
	Proposed insured value

	Polaris
	$3,000
	$2,000

	Sur Track
	$55,000
	$40,000

	Sur Track
	$55,000
	$40,000

	John Deere
	$100,000
	$80,000

	Ski Doo
	
	$10,000


Additional discussion of what else is covered such as mowers or drags.  Al to follow up and report back on these items, when changing values.
Elections:
No additional nominations for President, Vice President or Treasurer.  Eric Shaffer nominated for Secretary by Al Makela.  Eric accepted nominate.

Summary of nominations

President
Al Makela

Vice President
Eric Shaffer

Treasurer
Matt Hughes

Secretary
Eric Shaffer

Eric Lumberg made a motion to accept all nominations.  Ken Clausen seconded.  No vote necessary since only one person nominated for each position.

Miscellaneous:  Club Ride for this Saturday to Booya is cancelled due to lack of snow in southern part of county.
Motion by Ken Clausen to adjourn, second by Bob Peltonen.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10

